
 

Cancer Patient Benefit Dinner 

History repeated itself as 2014 dawned!  Unfortunately for a local family, the young wife 
and mother’s diagnosis came back with bad news – “The cancer has returned and this 
time it probably can’t be cured!”   

In 2008 the Grange spearheaded a community effort to raise funds to help Bobbi Jo 
Cauffman Rumfelt and her family during her first bout with colon cancer.  That effort 
raised almost $12,000 to assist the family financially with medical costs to treat the 
cancer.   

On New Year’s Day, January 1, 2014, the Grange spearheaded a second benefit for the 
family.  Using the title “Sock It To Cancer”, the centerpiece of the benefit event was the 
Grange’s long established New Year’s Pork & Sauerkraut Dinner.   Support from the 
community at large was again immediate and generous.  Contacts were made with all 
local churches requesting donations of food and/or cash to support the project.  Food or 
cash donations provided most of the dinner supplies, raffle prizes were donated and 
hundreds of dollars in direct donations were received.  On the day of the dinner there 
were so many volunteers to help that it was a challenge to keep everyone busy despite 
serving almost 400 hungry patrons. 

A Grange fellowship dinner was held on Friday, January 10th with the recipient and her 
family present to express their appreciation to the members of the Grange and a large 
number of the community volunteers who worked on the project.  Proceeds of 
$6,005.53 were presented.   

 

  



 

The Grange was the catalyst that brought the community together for a truly 
outstanding benefit dinner.

 

 

Presentation of New Year’s benefit dinner proceeds to Bobbi Jo Cauffman 
Rumfelt and her family at the January 10, 2014, meeting of Perry Valley Grange  

  



Article appearing in local newspaper the week 

following the benefit dinner 

 


